
Urgent Review Request 

OMB Control Number 0607-0725 

GEN IC “ECON - Cognitive Interviewing for the Business Trends and 
Outlook Survey (BTOS)”

Date Submitted: March 05, 2025 

Summary of request: The U.S. Census Bureau requests urgent OMB review
for the Business Trends and Outlook Survey (BTOS) request for generic 
clearance (originally submitted January 7, 2025) to cognitively test a second 
Artificial Intelligence supplement. The first AI supplement, approved on 
September 5, 2023, was highly valued by stakeholders, showing the 
continued demand for tracking AI adoption by businesses and the impact on 
workers. Data users responded positively, reinforcing the supplement’s role 
in providing critical insights. The revised AI supplement, which is expected to
be launched on July 14, 2025, consists of 14 draft questions covering 
business uses of AI, generative AI, and employee adoption of AI. This 
supplement directly supports the Census Bureau’s mission to be the leading 
source of quality data on the nation’s people and economy.

We believe that cognitive testing the BTOS AI supplement is of great 
importance and ask that this generic clearance request be reviewed by no 
later than March 18, 2025, if possible. 

Description of Changes Requested: N/A 

Description of Changes to Burden (if applicable): N/A

Other Considerations (optional): E.g., timing sensitivities, 
implementation requirements. 


